
 
 

Proclamation 
of the El Dorado County Board of Supervisors 

Recognizing the Grand Opening of Marshal Medical Center’s 
New Patient Wing 

 
WHEREAS, Marshall Hospital is celebrating the opening of a new patient care wing; and 

WHEREAS, this new 88,000 square feet “South Wing” will house a state-of-the-art facility 
including a much needed new Emergency Department/Level III Trauma Center and a new 
Birth Center; and 

WHEREAS, on August 14, 1957, Michigan-California Lumber Company donated the first 
$100,000 of community funds, as well as the land; and old pear orchard, upon which to build 
the new hospital; and 

WHEREAS, Marshall Hospital opened its doors to the public on July 1, 1959, with 49 patient 
beds and 12 physicians on staff; and 

WHEREAS, in the years between 1975 to 1982 various expansions to the hospital were added 
including a new Diagnostic Care Facility, an 8-bed Intensive Care/Critical Care Unit, an 84-
bed patient wing,  lobby and waiting area and 80% of the facility was remodeled; and 

WHEREAS, in the years since 1988 new facilities have opened in Cameron Park, Georgetown, 
Placerville and El Dorado Hills; and 

WHEREAS, Marshall Medical Center has continued to be an independent, non-profit hospital 
and community healthcare provider and its mission remains to provide health services of 
extraordinary value and quality to our community. 

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT PROCLAIMED, the El Dorado County Board of Supervisors 
congratulates Marshall Medical Center on their Grand Opening and Open House including a 
ribbon cutting scheduled for Thursday, September 13, 2012. 

 
 
 
Attest:           
Terri Daly                      
Acting Clerk of the Board of Supervisors         
by:          
 
______________________________________  _______________________________________  
 Deputy Clerk          Chairman, Board of Supervisors  
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